High Timber Townhomes Annual Meeting

Minutes

Saturday, August 9, 2008
9:30 a.m.
Unit #1122

1. 
Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum
David Petersen, president, called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. There was a quorum, according to the Association’s by-laws, consisting of a simple majority of current owners as determined by actual attendance or proxy.  Homeowners present or represented by proxy:  Ron Sedlack (unit # 1118), Trygve Lonnebotn (unit #1110), David Petersen and Sara Myers, (#1122), Robert Tubbs (#1126), Jim and Carol Thompson (#1116), Olivier Bocchino, (#1128) were in attendance. Also attending was Bliss Property Management (BPM) owner Carol Cannon.   

The members present reviewed and approved the minutes of the last annual meeting. In addition, the agenda was approved.
2.  
Financial Report 
A.   Operating Cash is $ 7,731 and Savings/Reserve Account is $ 21,484

B. Accounts Receivables – There are no units more than one month in arrears on their dues.

3.
 Repair and Maintenance Report 
A. Repaired RidgeVent on roof and misc shingles - G&G Roofing -  $7064

B. Pine Beetle Spray - - trees they felt needed spraying $480

C. Snow removal – roof shoveled twice, heavy equipment removal twice

D. #1110 leak in roof from ice dam – drywall repair 

E. Window touch up – paint $2000 – completed last fiscal year and billed this year

Siding, lower level decks, utility box repairs prior to painting - $ 1500- $2000 (not billed yet)
4. 
Approval of Proposed 2008-2009 Budget
2008-2009 Proposed Budget 

1. Propose dues increase of $30 per unit per month to $450 per month 

2. Increased management fee by $50 per month

3. Propose $3000 - $5000 assessment to replenish reserve for painting, future siding repairs and front deck repairs of upper unit ($2000 per deck – 5 decks) 

4.   Timbers repair $1000, Seal driveway $2300

The members present had a lengthy discussion regarding dues and agreed that a $20 per month increase in dues was necessary, beginning October 1, 2008, as well as as a $2000 assessment to fund the proposed budget, to replenish the reserve fund, to pay for siding repairs, roof repairs, and to replace the upper level entry ways 
Ron Sedlack made a motion to increase dues by $20 to $440 per month, per unit and create a $2000 assessment to each owner due by October 15, 2008.  Trygve Lonnebotn seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  The members present approved the proposed budget with the $20 per month per owner increase in dues.   
Members present thought it would be appropriate to continue doing siding repairs and paint as needed.  They would also look into a James Hardie-type concrete siding, which lasts indefinitely, on the south end, exterior wall of the lower garage building (that siding is most in need of repair). They will investigate this type of siding, keeping in mind that High Timber will need a significant siding replacement in the next 5-10 years. No members present want to do the entire complex at one time, but would prefer to work on one building or side of a building per year. 
Olivier Bocchino initiated a discussion regarding replacement of his windows.  The group agreed that if the exterior of his windows matched the existing windows then replacement of windows would be permitted.  Other members felt they did not need their windows replaced.  (The HOA bylaws stipulate that each owner is responsible for the replacement or repair of windows in the unit.)
5. 
Election of Officers
David Petersen, president, asked if anyone would like to serve as an officer.  The current board of directors was re-elected:

David Petersen, president

Ron Sedlack, vice-president

Jim Thompson, secretary/treasurer

6.    Old Business
Woodmoor at Breckenridge HOA  – members present had a brief discussion regarding the Woodmoor HOA.  They were interested to discover if Baldy Mtn Townhomes HOA would be successful in leaving the Woodmore HOA.  In the meantime, High Timbers  HOA will pay the $50 individual owner annual fee collectively out of the HOA dues.
7.   New Business 
 The 2009 Annual Meeting is tentatively planned for Friday, August 7, 2009.   

8.   Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 
